
1. Subcommittee Year-end Reports 

1. Downtown / University (David Bachman-Williams): 3rd Monday of 
the month at 4:15, 6th floor of Public Works, 201 N. Stone 

• David Bachman-Williams recognizes the hard work of Tom 
Thivener.  

• Road diet plan for Church St. between Cushing and 6th or 
Broadway or Congress and 6th.  

• Streetcar committee: 4th Ave. Toole, track selection. 
• Keep an on-going list of projects the Downtown Subcommittee 

would like to see happen once more bike funding comes up. 
• Bike parking: locations, 3 bike corrals 
• Additional TDOT staffing 

2. Education and Outreach (Josefina Ahumada):  

• Organized and implemented 2011 Cyclovia. 
• Light the Night light give away 
• Ride of Silence 
• Bike Fest celebration 
• UofA PD and Residence Life to discuss bicycle education and 

encouragement strategies. 
• Worked with Platinum Committee 
• Currently this subcommittee is open 

3. Enforcement (Eric Post): Day after the Executive meeting 

• Sent many letters beginning in January asking for Sgt. Skeenesʼ 
presence. 

• Sent letters to Sahuarita, Marana, Oro Valley and South Tucson 
for diversion programs. Oro Valley is only last to respond. 

• Twitter @bikecolli is an ongoing list of collisions as they come 
from TPD. 

 

4. Executive (Ian Johnson):  

• Met with Platinum Committee 
• Formalized subcommittee process for agendas 
• Created agendas for main meetings 
• Awarded Commuter and Advocate of the year 
• Formed nominating committee and prepared for elections 
• Worked with City Council and Parking Subcommittee to 



strengthen Bicycle Parking Code 
• Regional bicycle plan promotion 
• Chamber of Commerce representation on the BAC 
• Guidelines for BAC Liaisons to other committees 
• Representation on TDOT Director Citizens Panel 
• Appointments to other committees: CART, TE 
• Bicycle sales tax explorations 
• Staffing letter in support of increasing number of bicycle staff at 

TDOT 

5. Facilities (Larry Robinson):  

• Meets 3rd Wednesday of the month at Perimeter Bicycling on 
East Broadway from 5:30 to 7:00 pm 

• Some projects are on-going for a longer period of time. 
Example: the Loop. 22 miles of linear parkway to ride on 
completed this year. 

• Bicycle road standards sent out to all jurisdictions over the past 
summer.  

• COT had a bike package number 3, made a lot of 
recommendations. 

• Bike-friendly Platinum Application 
• Interstate crossings 
• RTA and letter of support to return excess funds from completed 

projects to be forwarded to new projects. 
• La Cañada will be a straight route, as a result of a letter writing 

campaign. 
• Letter of support for Kolb and Craycroft 
• Low stress bike rides: what are they and what do they mean? 
• Mission Rd. and Starr Pass: intersection improvement 
• Lessons learned: donʼt write close ended lists when 

brainstorming projects for future funding 
 
 
 

6. Mountain Bike/BMX (Martha Lemen): 

• Worked with Elvira School to open bike track, improvements 
and lots of things learned from that project 

• 100 acre Wood, future bike park 
• Met with Land Managers to establishment relationships 
• Completed lots of trail work. Samaniego, Red and Cañada del 

Oro Trails opened from top to bottom 



• Rider count (mountain bikers) 
• Facilitated the Kory Laos park 
• Arizona Trail work 
• Mountain Bike outreach at Sweetwater and other trailheads 
• Urban Assault Ride 
• Learned that Tucson is a great mountain biker community and 

diverse with other users who arenʼt necessarily represented 
• Won a $50,000 grant and will be forming micro-grants for 

community projects 

7. RTA Bike/Ped Working Group: not present 

8. Santa Cruz Valley Bicycle Advocate Committee: not present 

2. Staff Year-end Reports and Upcoming Opportunities 

Sahuarita (Mary Reynolds):  

1. Road widening project on Sahuarita Rd. 
2. ½ mile shared use path connecting neighborhoods so that kids can 

use it to get to school. 
3. Dirt multi-use path, part of the Anza Trail 
4. Bike friendly community signs in Quail Creek and other 

communities where they currently arenʼt 
5. Conitnuing to expand bike lanes on Sahuarita Rd. 

 

Oro Valley (Nancy Ellis): not present 

Marana (Brian Varney): 

• Bike to Work Week, first ever 
• Diversion program 
• Working on increasing the profile of bicycling in the community 
 

PAG (Ann Chanecka/Gabe Thum): 

• FHWA leading NPO working on non-motorized issues 
• PAG is required to plan for all modes and have congestion 

abatement plans in place 
• Ann is regional representative for any state-wide projects, including 

state wide plans for bicyclists and pedestrians 
• Working with ADOT to get the under and over pass gaps filled in 
• Tried to hire a consultant to update regional bicycle plan, not very 



successful 
• Did hire a national firm to work on the UofA campus transportaion 

plan 
• Organized the annual bicycle and pedestrian count 
• Update crash analysis to include 2009 data 
• Coordinate Platinum effort in the community 
• Andy Clarke in May visited our community to provide advice 
• Reached out to businesses for bike friendliness 
• Economic impact study of bicycling from Eller School 
• Coordinated federal funding opportunities like SRTS, Safe Routes 

to School 
• Helped out with Cyclovia and Bike Fest 
• International car free day 
• Keeling on the Move, Smart Trips Pilot Program 
• Statewide economic impact analysis 
• 2011 bike count report, moving towards a more interactive map as 

opposed to reports 
• Crash analysis data 
• Submitting the Platinum application Feb. 17th 
• Transportation Enhancements coming up 
• PAG is hoping to continue many programs put into place by City of 

Tucson and Tom Thivener 
 

Pima County (Matt Zoll) 

• Education: elementary and middle school programs. Procurement 
is purchasing lots of bicycle helmets, lights, locks, Bike camp  

• Encouragement: Bike maps, Pima County Library, Book Bike 
• Engineering: shared use pathways, bike lanes, buffered bike lanes 

and greenways, Safe Routes to School 
• Enforcement: coordination with TPD and sheriffʼs office, Diversion 

Program 
• Evaluation: Bike and pedestrian counts, facility surveys, studies 
• Maintenance issues: lost $12 million in 3 years of funding for 

roadway maintenance 
• Local utilities contractors association support to increase Highway 

User Revenue Funds (roadway maintenance) 
• Bike ambassadors assisting with bikeway safety outreach, UA/PC 

bike station, classes, counts, etc. 
 

City of Tucson (Tom Thivener):  

• Annual report attached 



• Revised mission statement 
• Refining network of bike boulevards, 180 miles of facilities that 

could be upgraded 
• Route profiles of all routes to put up on website 
• Liberty Bike Blvd. 
• Finished construction ion first planned bike blvd. 4th ave. /Fontana 
• Bike parking standards: won Common Grounds Award for level of 

community participation and collaboration 
• Toole Ave. became first corridor to get bike treatments downtown 
• Streetcar- bikeways and facilities will be included 
• PAG and stakeholders to do Road Safety Assessment at 4th 

Ave./Toole 
• Purchased 3 in-pavement bike counters 
• City took a lead role at Cyclovia with 10,000 people 
• Bike Fest, 6 weeks of bike activities including Bike to Work 
• Facilitated Launch the Loop with Pima County 
• Worked with PAG to do car free breakfast 
• Working with PAG to do the Smart Trips program in Keeling 

neighborhood 
• Increased media awareness, social media presence 
• HAWK installations 


